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TRUSTEES EXPIRES 2019:  Pat Alvino, William Pflug, William Frederick (Rick) Young, Carol Milich, Richard Bucko
EXPIRES 2020:  Kelly Maquire, Libby Zimbleman, Coles Roberts, Doshia Melroy, Dave Vaughn
EXPIRES 2021:  Edmund Gager, Janet Jackson Gould, John Hines, Theresa Freedman, Donna Eshelman

The Medford Historical Society
Thursday, November 1st

 7:30 p.m.
Friends Meeting Building, 14 Union Street, Medford

Presenter:
Jane Peters Estes

Jane will explore the origins of many of our holiday traditions and

highlights Christmas customs observed during the Civil War

(1861-1865). This lively program will feature period dress and artifacts

relating to the celebration of Christmas in years gone by.

Jane has been very well received by many organizations in New

Jersey and the Philadelphia area.

Light refreshments will be served.

Admission is FREE.

Membership Application for 2019 and/or donations
to preserve history.

Of course if you have already paid, Thank You for your promptness. Many of you have taken
advantage of a MHS Lifetime Membership and may also disregard this notice.

Name______________________________________________   Telephone ___________________________

Email  __________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________________________________________

 _________________________________________________________________________________________

Please make checks payable to the

Medford Historical Society, PO Box 362, Medford, NJ 08055
For more information call Holly Doyle, Membership Chair at 609-670-2822

Please check o Individual Membership   $  12.00
 o Family Membership   $020.00

o Lifetime Membership   $125.00
o Donation to the Dr. Still Center            $________________
o Donation for Kirby’s Mill  $________________

The Medford Historical Society is a non-profit corporation in the State of New Jersey and is registered as a

charity SIC #5006-04935. Our Federal Tax Exempt Number is 22-1911164.  We are exempt from Federal

Income Tax under Section 501©) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code dated 12/7/71.  Donors may deduct

contributions to the Medford Historical Society as provided in Section 170 of the Code.  Bequests, legacies,

devises, transfers or gifts to the Medford Historical Society are deductible for Federal estate and gift tax

purposes under Sections 2055, #2106, and 2522 of the Code.

Interested in:  o Attending Meetings o Setup Refreshments at Meetings

Volunteering:
o Quilt Show (6/7 & 6/8)     o Country Day (7/13)          o Art Show & Sale (8/3)
o Flea Market (9/20)             o Apple Festival (10/11)      o Santa Mill Street School 
o Dr. Still Center                        o School House                     o Mill

Donation of time & skills, such as: plumbing, electrical, carpentry, etc.      r

Please indicate area of skill/s ________________________________________________________________

 _________________________________________________________________________________________

 _________________________________________________________________________________________
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MUSEUM NEWS                                                                                                                      By John Hines

With the 100th year anniversary of the end of WWI at hand, a recent gift to the 
Society from Lynne Moses of Los Angeles, California is quite appropriate. The
Society now has in its archives a collection of 50 plus letters from the war years
(August 1917 - February 1919) from Pvt> Harvey Hiles to his mother, Louisa
Hiles of Medford. A dutiful son, Harvey wrote regularly when able to let his
family know he was well. He regularly noted receiving letters from family and
Medford area friends.

Stationed at Kelly Field, San Antonio, Texas, we can gleam from the letters
tidbits of his military training with numerous “hikes” and guard duty. Free time
was spent playing sports, visiting San Antonio and roaming the nearby hills. His
letters note at least 4 other Medford boys were in training at the same base. He
looked forward to getting the Central Record and food gifts from home.
Complaints were the Texas heat with no cool water to drink and cold weather
with bothersome sand storms.

First assigned to the 69th Aero Squadron, he was later assigned to the 481st
Aero Squadron. By March 1919 Pvt. Harvey was “over there” somewhere in
France. His letters become less informative due to military restrictions. He
appears not to have been close to the “front” and was able to get to Paris while in
France. He seems to have gotten back to the US by February 1919 as the letters
end. Until further research, we hope his return to Medford was triumphant with a
good life to follow, perhaps returning to his old job with the railroad.

AT THE MILL
On October 5th a group of teachers and administrative staff from the Shawnee 

High School did a community service project at the Mill. A preservative stain was
applied on the flume deck, board walk and adjoining railings, Sawyer House
porch deck and also the saw mill exhibit building. Thanks go to Amy Johnston,
Mike Johnston, Matt Campbell, Graig Bookwalter, Zach Baer, Melanie Gessman
and Christian Hochenberger of Shawnee High School.
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